Winkleigh Parish Council

The Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday
16th May 2007, 7.30 pm in Winkleigh Community Centre

Present:
Cllrs Stutt, J.Turner, Turner, Judge, Griffiths, Johnson, Cooper, Holman, Bowers, Hodgson & Gledhill
Apologies:
None

1.5.7 Election of Chairman

Cllr Stutt requested nomination for the Office of Chairman. Cllr Bowers proposed Cllr Stutt, seconded by Cllr Holman: voting: 8 for, 0 against, 2 abstentions.: MOTION CARRIED. Cllr Stutt re-elected as Chairman.
2.5.7. Election of Vice Chairman

The Chairman requested nominations for the Office of Vice Chairman. Cllr Griffiths proposed Cllr Bowers , seconded by Cllr Holman: voting: 9 for, 0 against, 1 abstention.: MOTION CARRIED. Cllr Bowers elected as Vice Chairman.
3.5.7 The signing of the minutes of the meeting held on 25th April 2007 were confirmed and signed as a correct record.
4.5.7 Reports : 
Airfield: Cllr Bowers gave a detailed report on the ‘steering group’ for Winkleigh Airfield explaining the background and current involvement of SWRDA & TDC. Cllrs were advised that the group were working on a Development Brief for the Airfield. Cllrs were informed that there are currently two representatives from the Parish Council on the ‘steering group’. 

Cllr J Turner queried why the whole Parish Council were not involved with the process. The Chairman responded that he had raised this process at previous PC meetings and provided regular reports since the group formed in December. Cllr J Turner said he felt that the whole process should be open to all Cllrs to which the Chairman responded that he would circulate a full set of minutes. Cllr Bowers added that she would discuss with the group holding all future meetings in a public venue to allow any Cllr access.

WINBEG: Cllrs were informed that an e-mail had been received from David Lausen , District Cllr advising that the WINBEG Public Inquiry will be held in the last week of November.

DCC Highways: Cllrs were advised of the pre-arranged dates for visits from the Parish Lengthsman  and informed that any required works needed to be forwarded through the Clerk to meet the dates.  

Fire Hydrants: The Clerk advised that she had contacted the Fire Service following the last PC meeting and been given a detailed report on the current position. Cllrs had already been issued with a copy .

5.5.7
Election of Officers and Representatives on other bodies: 

The Chairman addressed the Council and discussed various responsibilities of the PC in addition to the list of Officers and Representatives on other bodies identified on the agenda. The Chairman stated that he felt that all Cllrs should be aware of details and the wide range of duties and responsibilities of the PC before taking on a particular task adding that he was working on a document explaining this which would be issued to all Cllrs. The Chairman proposed that the election of representatives should be postponed until the June meeting to allow Cllrs to consider the various responsibilities – 2nd Cllr Hodgson: All in Favour : MOTION CARRIED.

The chairman suggested that the Cllrs take the opportunity to liaise with each other prior to the next meeting.

Public Period

Cllrs were informed that the new flashing lights had been installed on Townsend Hill but that they were not operated automatically and that a key had been issued to the Primary School to allow them to switched on and off twice a day. It was stated that the Primary School were unhappy with this arrangement and were currently in negotiation with DCC on the matter.

Cllrs Bowers stated that she and Cllr Turner had been on the site visit and that they had not been made aware of the fact that the lights would have to be manually operated and proposed that the PC write to DCC in support of  the primary school , 2nd Cllr Turner: All min favour: MOTION CARRIED.  
6.5.7 PLANNING

A) Planning Reports
Cllrs were advised that due to changes in the planning system more applications will be dealt with by Officers under delegation. Cllrs were advised of the team for Winkleigh and informed that as the officers consider applications they will contact the Clerk and explain the background to their recommendations against the Pc’s responses where there is any conflict in decisions.

Cllrs were given two reports from TDC in connection with applications a & b below.

Copies on file with application paperwork.

B) Returned from TDC

a) 1/0289/2007/FUL: Two storey extension, 28 Westcots Drive, Winkleigh : WITHDRAWN

b) 1/0324/2007/FUL: Two storey extension, 3 Lendon Way, Winkleigh : APPROVED.
C) New Applications

a) 1/0497/2007/FUL: Extension to bungalow to increase size of bedrooms, Kings Bungalow, Kings Farm Lane, Winkleigh EX19 8HT – APPROVED: All in favour: MOTION CARRIED.
7.5.7 FINANCE
a) NatWest Bank mandate
Cllrs were advised that following the election and the forming of the new Parish Council a new NatWest Bank mandate form needed to be agreed and signed. 

The Clerk advised that the mandate gave clear instructions that any cheque must be authorised by the Chairman and two other Councillors. Cllrs were also advised that only new signatories need present themselves at a NatWest branch for authorisation.

It was proposed by Cllr Stutt that he and Cllrs J.Turner, Bowers, Hodgson and N.Turner remain as signatories for the Parish Council and that new Councillors Holman and Cooper were to be added, second Cllr J.Turner : All in favour: MOTION CARRIED. 

b) Winkleigh Youth Club donation
Cllrs were advised that the cheque to Winkleigh Youth Club for £1,000 from Cty Cllr Rawlinson’s County Locality Budget had been received and forwarded to the Youth Club. The Clerk gave details of the information she had received from the Youth Club with regard to the status of their improvement project. It was proposed by Cllr Hodgson that the Parish Council write to the Youth Club advising that the PC will wait until they have received a formal request from the Youth Club for the release of the pledged donation of  £1,000 , 2nd Cllr J.Turner : All in favour: MOTION CARRIED.  

c) Receipts and payments
The following had been received since the last meeting:

TDC ½ Precept (direct to bank)


£  7000.00

Vat Central Unit ( VAT reclaim)


£    413.54

The following payment was made since the last meeting:

DAPC ( Annual Subs : contra direct from precept)
£    241.00

It was proposed by Cllr Hodgson and seconded by Cllr Holman that the following payments were made at the meeting:

Allianz Cornhill ( annual insurance premium)
£  924.21  chq 1189

N.Bullen ( Clerks Salary + expenses May)

£  540.03         1190.

All in favour: MOTION CARRIED.

d)  Cemetery bungalow

The Clerk informed Cllrs that the annual service of the central heating system at the Cemetery Bungalow was due. It was proposed by Cllr J.Turner and seconded by Cllr Bowers that the Clerk be instructed to request that Co-Heat services completed the annual inspection – all in favour: MOTION CARRIED.

8.5.7 CURRENT BUSINESS
a) Discussions on Clerks Reports

Clerk requested to obtain an update regarding footpath no 22 as the PC had been advised that there was a site meeting on 1st May.

b) Outstanding business of the Council 

Cllrs had all previously been issued with a copy of the outstanding business of the Parish Council and also the matters which would have been scheduled for the May meeting had it not been the AGM. Cllr Bowers if a special meeting could be held to address the outstanding business. The Chairman responded that he was still awaiting confirmation of dates ( 20th June) from Malcolm Harris at TDC but suggested that an extraordinary meeting be held on 13th June with the scheduled PC meeting being on Wednesday 27th June. 

Cllr Hodgson queried if the Parish Council could discuss the vandalised seat reported at the last meeting in order to organise an insurance claim. The Clerk advised that there is a £125 excess on any claims. The Chairman suggested that enquiries are made into the costs of a new seat . It was agreed to move this matter to the next agenda.

The Clerk reminded Cllrs that a review of the Cemetery running procedures remain a priority of the Parish Council stating that the Parish Council are the Burial Authority and have a number of responsibilities.

9.5.7 NEW BUSINESS
a) Election of DAPC County Committee for 2007-2011 

Cllr J Turner confirmed that he was on the current DAPC County Committee and 

gave information on his previous term of office. It was proposed by Cllr Hodgson and seconded by Cllr Bowers that Cllr J Turner be nominated : all in favour: MOTION CARRIED.

10.5.7 Letters and correspondence

1. Cllrs were advised that the next meeting of the MCTA Local Community Partnership would be held on 24th May 2007.

2. Cllrs were advised of a letter received from Wendy Mondy in connection with the development at ‘The Orchards’ Winkleigh.

Part II

It was proposed by Cllr Bowers that WPC write to the Chief Executive of TDC insisting on a site visit as a matter of extreme urgency with copies to Lisa Skinner, David Lausen, MP, Audit Commission, District Solicitor – 2nd Cllr Hodgosn : all in favour: MOTION CARRIED.

There being no further matters to discuss the meeting was declared closed at 9.50pm

.
